
Dear Sirs 
 
LICENSING ACT 2003 
 
Application Reference No. : 12/020003/LQN 
Name of Premises: The Victoria Arms 
Premises Address: 54, Victoria Road, Mortimer, Reading RG7 3SE 
 
We object to the above application on the grounds of excessive noise nuisance late at 
night and into the early hours of the morning. 
We live approximately 200 yards from the premise which back onto Croft Road and 
have suffered from excessive noise from these premises on previous occasions. 
We note that only on Sundays is there any reference to the music being indoors and 
therefore assume that on all other nights the application is for music to be played 
outdoors as well. This means that loud music could be played outdoors on Friday and 
Saturday until 01.00 and until 12.00 Mondays to Thursdays. Modern music is 
generally loud in nature and has lots of bass i.e. loud drum beats.These low frequency 
notes travel large distances and can cause problems with sleeping particularly in the 
summer months when many people like to sleep with their windows open. The 
premises are located in a quiet residential area and the noise will adversely affect 
many local residents, especially those with young children. 
 
John & Marilyn Mazillius 
3, Croft Road 
Mortimer,  
Reading 
RG7 3TS 


